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DEC 0 21987 I
Caguas Sono-Nuclear and

Vascular Center
ATTN: Carmen Caballerc, M.D.

President
,

P. O. Box 6960 i

Caguas, PR 00626

Gentlemen:

SUBJECT: CONFIRMATION OF ACTION (NRC LICENSE NO. 52-17273-01)

This refers to the discussions during a telephone conversation on November 25,
1987, between Mr. J. Potter of my staff and J. Scott-Cora, M.D., concerning the
actions you will take regarding the NRC inspection conducted at your facility
on November 18, 1987.

Based on matters discussed, it is our understanding that:
,

1. Technecium 99 DTPA aerosol will not be used until an amendment to
your license is issued authorizing such use.

2. The dose calibrator will be immediately tested for accuracy,
linearity, and geometrical variation.

3. Any elution from the Technicium 99 generator found to have in excess '

of 0.15pCi of Mo-99 per mci of Tc-99 will not be used for any medical
procedures. w

,

If your understanding of our discussion is different from that. stated above.
please inform this office promptly. Issuance of this letter does not preclude
subsequent enforcement by Order.

Sincerely,
0-":'!'M. O!!!D BYi .-

1 n!LSON GRACE ,

J. Nelson Grace
Regional Administrator

CAL NO. 52-17273-01/87-01
CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED
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